OHIO TURNPIKE COMMISSION

Resolution Expressing Commission's Felicitations to Ben Maidenburg Upon His Retirement From the Field of Journalism

WHEREAS Ben Maidenburg has given a large part of his lifetime in dedicated service to his profession and to the people of the Akron area, of the State of Ohio, and of the nation, in his chosen field of journalism, since he began his career with the Akron Beacon Journal almost half a century ago; and

WHEREAS his retirement on December 15, 1975 from his position as publisher and vice president of the Akron Beacon Journal brings to a close a long and distinguished career in the field of journalism, he is nevertheless undertaking new and important responsibilities in the area of community service in that he is assuming the office of president of the Knight Foundation;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT

RESOLVED that the Ohio Turnpike Commission at its meeting on December 16, 1975 extends to Ben Maidenburg its congratulations and felicitations upon his long and distinguished career in the field of journalism, and extends to him its best wishes for his good health, happiness and successful endeavors in his continued devotion to public service; and

FURTHER RESOLVED that the assistant secretary-treasurer be, and hereby he is, instructed to send a copy of this resolution to Ben Maidenburg.

(Resolution No. 23 -1975 adopted December 16, 1975)

Copies hereof distributed 12/17/75 to:

Commission Members
Executive Director
Deputy Executive Director
Comptroller
Director of Administrative Services
Purchasing Agent
J. E. Greiner Co. (2)
Director of Operations
Director of Information & Research (25)
Chief Engineer
Squire, Sanders & Dempsey
(certified copy to Assistant Secretary-Treasurer)